ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ, ΑΘΛΗΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΚΑΙ ΝΕΟΛΑΙΑΣ ΔΙΕΥΘΥΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΓΕΝΙΚΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΥΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΥΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ **ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ:2022-2023** Μάθημα: Αγγλικά Επίπεδο: Ε2 Διάρκεια: 1:30 ώρες Ημερομηνία: 12 Μαίου 2023 Όνομα Εκπαιδευτή/τριας:_____ Βαθμός ολογράφως:_____ Βαθμός αριθμητικά: _____ Υπογραφή: _____ ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΜΟ ΜΑΘΗΤΗ/ΤΡΙΑΣ: ΤΟ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΤΙΚΌ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΟ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΌ ΕΠΤΑ (7) ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ PART I: READING COMPREHENSION (60 MARKS) A. For each question, choose the correct answer. $(6 \times 1 = 6 \text{ marks})$ 1 a) Everyone can join the gym. Cool Fit Come to the women's only gym in town b) You can visit the gym every day. Only a 15-minute walk from the city center Open Monday to Saturday 8 am - 8 pm c) The gym is close to the city center. Closed on Sundays

Hi Ben!

2

I won't come to school tomorrow because I have a temperature and I feel sick. Next Wednesday we are taking a math's test. Can you send me today's notes?

Nancy

- a) Nancy is writing a math's test tomorrow.
- b) Ben is asking Nancy about the math's test.
- c) Nancy is asking Ben to share his math notes.

3 a) The college offers a language course. Ark College Daytime and evening courses in French, Art, b) Ark College is closed in the evening. Music, Cooking, Dance and more! Courses free for over 65s c) 65-year-old people don't have to pay. 4 a) Anka can't be at the party when it starts. Anka b) Erika wants to go to the party later than Anka. Alex's party starts at 8.30 pm. I know you don't finish work until c) Erika wants to go out with Anka but not to the 9.30. Shall we go together at 10.00? party. Erika 5 Harry's bookshop a) The bookshop is open for only 4 hours. Buy one, get the 2nd free! b) Two books will cost the same as one. Open from 08.00 am-2.00 pm c) The shop is open all day. 6 Why did Lucie write this message? Hi Jenny! a) to ask Jenny to book tickets. Sorry to hear you are ill. Do you still want to go to the cinema tonight? If not, I'll book tickets for next b) to see if she wants to change plans. week. c) to find out if she's ill.

Lucie

B. Read three texts about free time activities. For each question, choose the correct answer. $(7 \times 2 = 14 \text{ marks})$

A. Penelope

My name is Penelope. I am 21 years old and I work in an office. Every day I go to work by train. I don't work at weekends. In my free time, I enjoy cooking, but I don't like watching TV or reading. My husband likes sports. I only like playing golf. I go to the golf course every Saturday.

B. Kelly

I'm Kelly and I'm 33 years old. I work as a teacher in a village. Every day I ride my bike to go to work. I love gardening. After school, I water my plants in the big garden of my house. I grow vegetables like tomatoes, potatoes, etc. My boyfriend plays football and tennis, but he dislikes cooking and gardening. Both of us like watching films together.

C. Bernie

My name is Bernie, and I am 26 years old. I don't like sports a lot. I am a musician and easygoing. I go to work by car. In the afternoons, I like playing my guitar and listening to music. I'm also a good painter. I love drawing portraits with different colours. My wife is talented, too. She is a good dancer and cook. She is also a good singer.

| | Penelope | Kelly | Bernie |
|--------------------------------------|----------|-------|--------|
| 1. Who goes to work by bicycle? | Α | В | С |
| 2. Who drives to work? | A | В | С |
| 3. Who likes preparing food? | А | В | С |
| 4. Who takes care of plants? | А | В | С |
| 5. Who has art skills? | Α | В | С |
| 6. Who likes playing only one sport? | A | В | С |
| 7. Who is the youngest? | А | В | С |

Ariana Grande is a famous American singer and actress. Did you know that she has six dogs?



Fast Facts:

Full Name: Ariana Grande-Butera Born in: Boca Raton, Florida, U.S

Birthday: 26 June 1993 **Husband:** Dalton Gomez

Adapted from: www. wikipedia.com

Ariana is 29 years old. She was born in Florida. Her parents come from Italy, but they live in the USA. She has got a brother. His name is Frankie.

She is pretty. She has got long brown hair and brown eyes. Her favourite colour is pink and she is a fan of healthy salads. She also likes strawberries and she is vegan. She doesn't like cooking.

She can play the piano and the guitar. In her free time, she enjoys shopping, watching movies and swimming. Of course, she loves music. She is a fan of Beyoncé. She is also learning some Spanish and Japanese.

People follow her because of her impressive voice. However, at a concert in Manchester in 2017, an explosion took place in the arena after the singer left the stage. Twenty-two people died and around 59 were injured.

To support the victims of the Manchester arena bombing, she organized a concert for the victims.

1. What nationality is Ariana Grande?

- a) Japanese
- b) Spanish
- c) American

2. What does she look like?

- a) She is blonde with green eyes.
- b) She is beautiful with dark hair and dark eyes.
- c) She has got dark hair and blue eyes.

3. What's her favourite food?

- a) Chicken
- b) Fish
- c) Vegetables

4. Which are her hobbies?

- a) Shopping, swimming and learning languages.
- b) Reading books and making movies.
- c) Cooking and swimming.

5. What happened in 2017?

- a) A terrorist attack after she finished the concert.
- b) A terrorist attack before her concert.
- c) A terrorist attack while she was singing at a concert.

In the garden

I live in a big house. My house has got a big beautiful garden and I like it, especially in spring. I enjoy looking at nature out of my window. Birds live in (a) nets / nests. They are (b) built / attracted to hold the birds' eggs and provide (c) seeds / shelter for baby birds. You can find them in trees and in large (d) bushes / berries. Sea birds make them sometimes on rocks. Nests are made of grass and twigs. Every year birds come back to the same place to make them. The baby birds (e) remain / remove in them until they can fly. I love birds!

Back to Germany

Germany. She **b.** _____ (study) German at school but she soon **c.** _____ (discover)

When she got back to England, Trisha d. _____ (join) a German course at her local college.

Two years ago Trisha's company a. _____ (make) the mistake of sending her to

E. Complete the gaps.

that she could not remember very much.

 $(10 \times 2 = 20 \text{ marks})$

| Whil | e she e. (drive) | to work every day she f. | (listen) to language CDs. | |
|--|--|---------------------------------|--|--|
| Now | Now she g how to tell the time! Right now, she h. | | (study) hard for an | |
| examination. Next year Trisha i (plan) to spend her summer holiday in a lang | | | summer holiday in a language | |
| scho | school near Munich. After that, she hopes that her company j (send) her to Germany | | | |
| agai | n. | | | |
| | | | Adapted from https://www.english-grammar.at/ | |
| | | | | |
| a. | 1. made | 2. makes | 3. was made | |
| b. | 1. studies | 2. had studied | 3. is studying | |
| C. | 1. discovering | 2. has discovered | 3. discovered | |
| d. | 1. joined | 2. joins | 3. is joined | |
| e. | 1. was driving | 2. driving | 3. are driving | |
| f. | 1. is listening | 2. has listened | 3. was listening | |
| g. | 1. is knowing | 2. knows | 3. had known | |
| h. | 1. is studying | 2. studies | 3. studied | |
| i | 1. plans | 2. planning | 3. is planning | |
| j. | 1. sent | 2. is going to send | 3. will send | |
| | | <u> </u> | ' | |

PART II: WRITING (40 MARKS)

A. Your friend Olga has sent you this email. Read her email and write back to her to answer her questions. Write between 25-30 words. $(1 \times 20 = 20 \text{ marks})$

| Email | | | | |
|---|--|------------------------------------|--|--|
| From: Olga | To: Best Friend | Subject: Holidays | | |
| Hello my friend! | | | | |
| How are you? It has been a difficult week because we had many tests at school. Next month my | | | | |
| family and I are going on holid | ay and I am really excited. | | | |
| Mum and Dad like going sightseeing and visiting museums. I like it, too. When I travel to a foreign | | | | |
| country, I always take a came | ra with me. I enjoy taking photos. I a | also take a map and a guidebook. I | | |
| like learning about the other of | ountry's history and culture. I some | etimes take my binoculars with me | | |
| because they help me see thir | ngs which are far away. I enjoy going | g shopping with my mum, too. I am | | |
| thinking of buying new sandals | s when I go there. | | | |
| What about you? What do you | u like doing when you are on holida | y? What possessions do you take | | |
| with you and why? | | | | |
| Write back soon and tell me. | | | | |
| Best wishes, | | | | |
| Olga | | | | |
| | | | | |

| Email From: Best Friend | To: Olga | Subject: Holidays |
|----------------------------|----------|-------------------|
| Dear Olga, | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| Love, | | |
| | | |

B. Write a story about Ben's day yesterday. You can use the pictures and questions below to help you. (35-40 words) $(1 \times 20 = 20 \text{ marks})$



- Where was Ben?
- What was he doing?
- What were the other people doing?
- What happened?

| Did Ben enjoy the or | | |
|----------------------|------|--|
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |
| | | |

Good Luck